
Communication	to	Families	
Update:	April	17,	2020	
During	School	Closures	

	
Good	Evening	Sulphur	Springs	Families,	
	
This	is	Dr.	Catherine	Kawaguchi	with	your	Friday	Update.	I	wanted	to	thank	all	of	
you	for	supporting	your	child	with	the	Distance	Learning	Program	we	have	up	on	
our	District	website.	Please	make	sure	that	you	check	out	all	the	great	resources	
for	your	child’s	web-based	curricular	program.	All	students	should	have	been	
contacted	by	their	teacher	and	have	access	to	the	curriculum	through	Google	
Classroom.		
	
We	also	completed	our	deployment	of	devices	this	week.	We	know	that	there	are	
some	families	in	need	of	a	hot	spot	to	support	their	internet	access.	Those	
families	in	need	should	have	already	received	a	call	from	the	District	Office	to	pick	
up	the	hot	spot.	Those	families	that	have	been	contacted	already	know	the	date	
and	time	for	pick-up.		
	
Our	Principals	realize	the	need	to	continue	to	increase	our	communication	to	our	
families,	so	every	school	will	be	having	Office	Hours	where	the	families	can	call	for	
any	questions	that	they	may	have.	Principals	will	be	sending	out	a	message	to	you	
on	Monday	evening	to	let	you	know	the	time	of	the	Office	Hours	and	the	phone	
number	to	call.	You	will	not	call	the	school	number	since	staff	are	working	
remotely	during	this	time.	Please	know	that	you	can	still	email	your	teacher	and	
Principal	with	any	questions	that	you	have.	
	
For	families	that	still	need	to	pick	up	medication	from	their	child’s	school,	you	
should	have	already	been	contacted	by	the	District’s	school	nurse.	Please	see	the	
attachment	to	my	Friday	Update	email	message	indicating	the	pick-up	times	for	
your	child’s	medication.	If	you	are	unable	to	pick	up	the	medication	during	this	
time,	please	email	your	Principal	who	will	work	with	you	and	the	nurse	to	select	
another	time.		
	
Finally,	please	remember	that	we	have	a	feeding	program	for	any	child	18	years	
and	younger	from	12:00PM	to	1:00PM,	Monday	through	Friday,	at	Canyon	
Springs	and	Mitchell	Community	Schools.	There	are	3	meals	being	served	at	one	



time	at	Canyon	Springs	and	2	meals	at	Mitchell.	Please	remember	that	you	do	not	
need	to	have	your	child	with	you	to	pick	up	the	meals.		
	
We	so	appreciate	your	partnership	during	this	time	and	we	sure	miss	seeing	your	
children	every	day.	Continue	to	be	safe	and	healthy.	Thank	you.		
	
	
	
	


